

Oifig um Cheannasaí Seirbhíse do Chúram Príomhúil Cúram Sláinte Phobail FSS an Mheán Iarthair Ascaill Bhaile Choimín, Páirc Gnó an Ráithín, Ráithín Luimneach Teil: 061 483722

Office of the Head of Service for Primary Care HSE Mid West Community Healthcare Ballycummin Ave, Raheen Business Park, Raheen, Limerick Tel: 061 483722

7th May, 2021

Deputy Cathal Crowe 4 Francis St. Ennis Co. Clare

Re:. PQ 18292/21 Planned Primary Healthcare Centre at Tulla Road, Ennis, Co. Clare.

Dear Deputy Crowe,

I refer to your Parliamentary Question in relation to the above: "To ask the Minister for Health the status of the planned primary healthcare centre being developed at Tulla Road, Ennis".

I can advise you that HSE Estates have confirmed that an application for leave to apply for substitute consent for the fill on site was made on behalf of the developer on the 12th May, 2020. A decision on file ABP 307172-20 is overdue.

The HSE continues to seek progress updates from the developer. It remains unclear as to when An Bórd Pleánala will deal with this matter.

I trust this information addresses the issues raised in your representation.

Yours sincerely,

Margaret Costello

Head of Service Primary Care